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Dear Fellows and colleagues,

At the time when I wrote this message, the first imported case of Zika virus infection was reported in Hong 
Kong. Fortunately, the patient was then tested negative for the virus and has been discharged. Hong Kong 
is facing a high risk of importation of Zika virus due to our high volume of international travel. Not only 
do doctors have to remain vigilant, so does the community. This case reminded us of the pressing need for 
emergency preparedness. 

The Hong Kong Jockey Club Disaster Preparedness and Response Institute (HKJC DPRI) has been playing 
an important role in providing training on disaster management and promoting community resilience in 
Hong Kong since its establishment in 2014. In addition to organising our second Annual Conference on 
Disaster Preparedness and Response on 8 October, HKJC DPRI has been invited by the World Health 
Organization (WHO) to host the 2016 WHO Emergency Medical Teams Global Meeting from 28-30 
November. More than 300 participants from over 50 countries are expected to gather on this momentous 
occasion in Hong Kong to share on governance strategies, recent developments, innovations, and good legal, 
clinical, technical and operational practice in global medical emergency response. I am sure participants will 
have thought-provoking discussions and it will be a successful meeting.

For more than two decades, the Academy has been standing firm on our commitment to maintaining 
high standard of specialist training, and promoting continuing medical education (CME) and continuous 
professional development (CPD). In an effort to facilitate the implementation of our training programmes, 
some years ago we developed a web-based platform named the International Network for Continuing Medical 
Education and Continuous Professional Development (iCMECPD). To further enhance the online services 
for our Fellows, we deem that the Academy has to move with the times. In view of the growing popularity of 
smartphones, the Academy has created a mobile application, iCMECPD App. Using the App, Fellows can 
capture attendance, check records, and view the CME/CPD points and the detailed profile of current cycle 
anytime, anywhere. 

The Academy strives for continuous improvement, so we seek to develop better operational procedures to 
handle accreditation. Thanks to the efforts by the Secretariat staff, the iCMECPD online system has recently 
been upgraded to process the accreditation and CME/CPD records. Paperless accreditation procedures will 
greatly enhance the efficiency and effectiveness. We are now liaising with College Secretariats and organisers 
to prepare for the implementation of this new system, which is expected to start in the 2017-19 cycle. I am 
certain that our Fellows will support and like this new system and App.

To ensure safe and quality patient care, training through simulation has become one of the essentials in 
our CME/CPD training. By making use of simulators and simulation techniques, the Hong Kong Jockey 
Club Innovative Learning Centre for Medicine (HKJC ILCM) provides educational programmes for trainees 
and specialists on medical knowledge, procedural skills, clinical decision making, and even communication 
and teamwork. In November, HKJC ILCM will organise the Comprehensive Simulation Educator Course. 
Participants will learn the basic knowledge and skills to plan and run a simulation-based training course. 
Through this course, we also hope to cultivate participants’ interest and passion in simulation-based education. 

During the past few months, I attended various local and overseas scientific meetings on behalf of the 
Academy, strengthening our international network. In August, I visited Kuala Lumpur with the Officers 
and Council Members to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the Academy of Medicine of Malaysia, and 
participated in the Malaysia-Singapore Congress of Medicine and AMM-AMS-HKAM Tripartite Congress. 
I am glad to report that we have renewed the Memorandum of Understanding with the counterparts in 
Malaysia and Singapore to maintain our collaborative relationship to host the Tripartite Congress. It will be 
the Academy’s turn to host the next session of the Tripartite Congress in Hong Kong.

The remaining months of the year will be a busy time for the Academy with the conferment of our Colleges. 
May I wish you a pleasant, peaceful, and productive Autumn.

Dr Donald Li 
President 
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Admission of New Fellows, 16 June 2016
A total of 134 new Fellows were admitted at the Extraordinary General Meeting held on 16 June 2016.

Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM), 16 July 2016
Upon request from over 30 Fellows, an EGM was held on 16 July to discuss the Academy’s position statement issued on 
29 June, concerning the Medical Registration (Amendment) Bill 2016. Over 100 Fellows attended the EGM and conveyed 
their views on this matter. As agreed in the meeting, these points have been brought back to the Academy Council for further 
discussions. Subsequently a supplementary statement was issued on 24 August, with the aim to clarify the Academy’s stance and 
the way forward, including consultation with Fellows by conducting a survey in future when there are new proposals from the 
government about the reform of Medical Council of Hong Kong. The Academy Council is of the view that the follow-up actions 
are able to address Fellows’ concerns and we commit to continue dialogue and consultation with Fellows on this matter in future.

Outstanding Fellows Honoured on the HKSAR Establishment 
Day
We congratulate the following distinguished Academy Fellows, who were recognised with honours at the 19th Anniversary of 
the HKSAR Establishment Day (1 July). 

Bronze Bauhinia Star (BBS) 
Dr LEUNG Ting-hung, BBS, JP (Hong Kong College of Community Medicine)
Dr CHAN Cho-yee, Joseph, BBS, JP (College of Dental Surgeons of Hong Kong)
Prof LO Chung-mau, BBS, JP (The College of Surgeons of Hong Kong)
 	  
Justices of the Peace (JP) 
Dr LAU Chor-chiu, G.M.S.M., M.H., JP (Hong Kong College of Emergency Medicine)
Dr LAM Man-kin, JP (Hong Kong College of Community Medicine)

Fellow’s Contact Details Update
The Academy has been using Fellows’ email addresses recorded in the Academy register for communications but occasionally 
received bounce-back messages mostly with the reason of invalid email address or mail box over quota.

As email is a widely used and highly effective tool for communication, the Academy would appreciate it if Fellows can provide 
a valid and updated email address for the Academy register. It is also a key element for Fellows to access their personal and 
CME/CPD profile online at iCMECPD.

Fellows please always update the Academy via iCMECPD <http://www.icmecpd.hk> of your contact details whenever they 
are changed.

Annual Subscriptions
Demand notes for the 2016 subscriptions have been sent to Fellows in December 2015. Fellows who have not settled their 
subscription before 30 June should have received a demand note for subscription and surcharge. Please settle as soon as possible.

Reminder:
1.	 All payments must be received by the Academy before 30 September. According to Bylaw 6.4: 
	 If a member’s fee or any other moneys due by a member to the Academy is not received by the Academy within 9 months 

after such payment falls due, despite two written reminders by the Academy to pay, the member shall automatically forfeit 
his membership.

2.	 It is Council’s policy that late subscriptions received by the Academy after 30 June will be subject to a surcharge of 5% on 
the subscription amount.

3.	 For Fellows who have authorized payment via bank transfer / credit card, payments will be deducted from their bank 
accounts or credit card automatically.

4.	 Fellows aged over 70, or have reached 70 before the beginning of the next subscription year, do not need to pay any 
subscription and will not receive a debit note.

5.	 Fellows residing outside Hong Kong or have reached the age of 65 and have retired from all remunerative practice/job/
business must submit written applications for reduced rates before 31 December if they wish to enjoy the reduced rates 
next year. For details, please visit <http://www.hkam.org.hk/fellows_area/reduced_rate.pdf>.
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CME/CPD Reminder 
The current CME/CPD cycle for Academy Fellows will end on 31 December 2016. All Fellows who are on the Specialist 
Register (SR) of the Medical Council or Dental Council will need to fulfil the requirements of the Academy to remain on the 
SR. Fellows, except those exempted for CME/CPD due to retirement, are also required to fulfil the requirements to maintain 
the Academy Fellowship. Fellows are reminded to make sure they will obtain the required number of CME/CPD points before 
the end of this year, and to catch up if the points they have obtained so far falls behind greatly of the requirements.

CME/CPD Principles & Guidelines 2017-19
Fellows may wish to note that the CME/CPD Principles & Guidelines for the next cycle 2017 to 2019 will remain unchanged, 
i.e. no more than 75 points can be awarded for passive participation in a 3-year cycle. Fellows are strongly advised to maintain 
a balanced CME/CPD profile with a mix of different activities, in order to capture the full benefit of different types of CME/
CPD activities.

The Principles & Guidelines 2017-19 document is available online at the HKAM website: <http://www.hkam.org.hk/
HKAMWEB/pages_4_51.html>.

(Note: Individual Colleges will have their own set of guidelines based on what have been agreed at the Academy level. There 
may be specific rules or requirements that the Colleges determine to be relevant for their specialties.)

The iCMECPD App — a “Green” Way to Capture 
Attendance for CME/CPD by Fellows
To further enhance the online services for Fellows to capture their 
attendance for CME/CPD in an eco-friendly way, the Academy has 
developed a mobile application for capturing attendance — iCMECPD 
App. The App is now available at Apple’s App Store and Google Play. 
HKAM Fellows can use the App to scan the QR code of the event to 
capture attendance. Fellows’ attendance records will be automatically 
uploaded to the iCMECPD system and eventually confirmed by 
organisers. HKAM Fellows can also easily check their attendance records 
in the App anytime, anywhere. In addition to attendance capture 
function, the App also allows HKAM Fellows of Colleges that have 
joined the iCMECPD to view their latest total CME/CPD points and 
detailed CME/CPD profile of the current cycle.

In addition to the iCMECPD App, the overall accreditation process should also 
be done online and no more papers should be used at any accredited CME/CPD 
activity. As the online functions for accreditation application, confirmation of 
attendance list, and assigning CME/CPD point functions at iCMECPD have 
been recently completed, organisers and Colleges are encouraged to make use 
of the iCMECPD system to process CME/CPD records more effectively and 
efficiently.

Starting 2017-19 cycle, organisers will be required to:
•	 submit applications to and receive accreditation results from Colleges via 

iCMECPD;
•	 download and display QR code posters at the venue;
•	 remind HKAM Fellows to bring their smartphone to the events;
•	 use App (Organiser mode) to help capture attendance for HKAM Fellows, if 

necessary; and
•	 update and confirm all attendance records at iCMECPD.

The Academy will continue liaising with College Secretariats and organisers in 
the second half of this year for preparing implementation of this new system.
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Staff Appointment and New Staff Members
We are pleased to announce the following appointments and welcome new staff members who have joined the Academy 
recently.

Academy Secretariat

Mr Aaron Cheng
Acting Chief Executive  
Officer

Aaron has been appointed as the Acting Chief Executive Officer of the Hong Kong Academy 
of Medicine since 1 July 2016 and will succeed Mr Elmer Wan who has commenced pre-
retirement leave and assumed part-time duties in the second half of this year. Before joining 
the Academy in August 2015, Aaron held various management posts, mainly in public 
and statutory organisations. He has previously served as Deputy Secretary General at the 
Hong Kong Red Cross, General Manager for the Hong Kong Examinations and Assessment 
Authority, and held different management positions at Mass Transit Railway Co. Ltd. 
Aaron holds a BSc in Engineering from the University of Hong Kong and a Master’s degree 
in Health and Safety Management from the University of Leicester. He is also a Certified 
Internal Auditor.

Ms Tracy Chow
Manager (Corporate 
Communications)

Tracy joined the Academy as Manager (Corporate Communications) in August 2016.  
Responsible for corporate communications, she writes, edits, and develops various corporate 
materials and publications such as annual reports, newsletters, speeches, messages, press 
releases, statements, and websites. Having spent over 10 years with listed or sizable companies 
across different sectors, she has solid experience in internal and external communications, 
media relations, event management, corporate social responsibility and sustainability. Prior to 
joining the Academy, Tracy worked in a non-profit organisation, leading a team to devise and 
implement communications plans and stakeholder engagement activities.

Ms Gigi Wong
Assistant Manager (Event)

Gigi graduated from The Hong Kong Polytechnic University with a Master’s degree in Hotel 
and Tourism Management. She has worked in the event planning and advertising industry for 
over 5 years, with an emphasis on organising medical conferences.  As a member of the Event 
Team, Gigi is responsible for event operations that include provision of conference organising 
services, managing facilities and venues of the Academy, secretarial support, conferences, and 
banquet administration.

Mr Kevin Chung
AV/IT Technician

As a member in the Tech Team, Kevin specialises in application and system. He has strong 
knowledge and experience in technical field, and provides technical support in a professional 
manner.

Mr Dennis Wong
AV/IT Technician

Dennis worked in the television industry and medical simulation for many years. With his 
background in electronic engineering, he is now studying for a Master’s degree in Biomedical 
Engineering and looks forward to making future contributions to medical simulation in 
Hong Kong.

Hong Kong Jockey Club Disaster Preparedness and Response Institute (HKJC DPRI) of the Academy

Ms Eva Lam
Director

Eva was appointed Director of the HKJC DPRI, with effect from 1 July 2016. Before 
joining the Academy as the Assistant Director of HKJC DPRI in April 2015, Eva was the 
Emergency Health Coordinator of the IFRC Asia Pacific zone office in Kuala Lumpur. She 
contributed to a range of humanitarian operations such as the Nepal earthquake emergency 
health operations in 2015, evaluation of hand-food-mouth disease emergency operations in 
Vietnam in 2011, Pakistan flood in 2010, Haiti earthquake in 2010, and Sichuan earthquake 
in 2008, etc. From 2007 to 2012, Eva was the Senior Health Coordinator of the Hong Kong 
Red Cross and contributed to the development of its overseas medical relief service. Eva is 
a pharmacist by profession and holds a Master’s degree in Public Health, specialised in the 
global health sector.
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Hong Kong Medical Journal 
Opt-in for Hard Copy
Since its inaugural issue in 1995, the Hong Kong Medical Journal (HKMJ) has been mailed 
to all HKAM Fellows as part of their membership benefit. The HKMJ website also provides 
free full-text archives of all articles, with advanced search features and video room for 
educational purposes. Last year, the journal website was redesigned and optimised for a 
variety of screen sizes ranging from smartphones, netbooks and tablets, to laptops and 
desktop screens; this offers high readability of website content.

Over the last few years, there have been repeated suggestions from Fellows to reduce 
the number of paper copies of HKMJ. Although the cost of editorial production will 
not change, the environmental impact will be reduced and financial savings in printing 
and mailing costs will be large. This suggestion was brought to the HKAM Council for 
discussion recently and it was resolved that an OPT-IN approach would be adopted.

Fellows who wish to continue to receive their hard copy of HKMJ starting the December 2016 issue will need to ‘OPT IN’. 
They are required to do ONE of the following by 31 October 2016:
•	 Log in to the iCMECPD website. Under User’s Corner of the main menu, select Personal Profile. Check the box under 

HKMJ for ‘Subscription (hardcopy)’, or ‘Subscription (hardcopy & e-Alert)’ if e-Alert service is also wanted. Click SAVE.
OR
•	 download the form on the HKMJ (www.hkmj.org) and HKAM (www.hkam.org.hk) websites and return the completed 

form to us by mail or fax (852) 2515 9061.

As the HKMJ remains a benefit of membership, Fellows who do not opt in for a hard copy will be automatically enrolled in 
the e-Alert service and will receive an email with the table of contents when a new issue is available online, starting with the 
December 2016 issue. The e-Alert service can be cancelled by clicking “Unsubscribe” at the bottom of the email.

Dr Calvin Cheng
Senior Manager (Project)

Calvin works as the Senior Manager (Project) of HKJC DPRI to assist the operational 
management of the institute, including budget planning and monitoring, project 
management, human resources, and other administrative matters. He obtained his PhD from 
the School of Public Health of the University of Hong Kong, and received post-doctoral 
training at the Collaborating Centre for Oxford University and CUHK for Disaster and 
Medical Humanitarian Response. Before joining the Academy, Calvin was based in the 
Division of Health Security and Emergencies of the World Health Organization Regional 
Office for the Western Pacific and worked as the coordinating editor for the Western Pacific 
Surveillance and Response Journal.

Ms Celeste Tang
Manager (Project)

As the Project Manager (Training & Research) of HKJC DPRI, Celeste assists the Director 
and Senior Manager (Project) to oversee the training and research development. Celeste 
completed counselling and psychology training as part of her Bachelor’s degree and has 
a Master’s degree in Public Health. She worked for more than three years in HIV/AIDS 
prevention and treatment, and a methadone rehabilitation programme serving local and 
Southeast Asian injecting drug users in Hong Kong. Before joining HKJC DPRI, Celeste 
worked for the Hong Kong Red Cross for 2.5 years and gained experience in community-
based disaster management programmes in China.

Manuscript Submission System
An online manuscript submission system, HKAMedTrack <http://www.hkamedtrack.org/
hkmj> developed by the Hong Kong Academy of Medicine has been launched. Authors are 
now able to upload all components of their submissions in a few easy steps, and check the 
status of their manuscripts at any time throughout the review process.

Golf Tournament, 30 November 2016 
The HKAM Golf Tournament 2016 has been scheduled for 30 November 2016 (Wed). The tournament will be held at The 
Jockey Club Kau Sai Chau Public Golf Course – South Course. Please visit the Academy website for event and registration 
details.
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Annual Conference on Disaster Preparedness and Response 
(ACDPR) 2016 
Last Call — Register NOW for ACDPR 2016! 

ACDPR 2016, co-hosted by the Hong Kong Jockey 
Club Disaster Preparedness and Response Institute 
(HKJC DPRI) of the Academy and the Hong Kong 
College of Community Medicine (HKCCM), 
will be held at the Hong Kong Academy of 
Medicine Jockey Club Building on 8 October 
2016 (Saturday), in conjunction with the Annual 
Scientific Meeting of the HKCCM. This year’s 
conference also commemorates the HKCCM’s 25 
years of commitment in advocating principles and 
practice of community medicine, with an emphasis 
on disaster prevention and community health 
promotion.

The Conference with the theme of “Building 
a Resilient Health System” provides excellent 
opportunities for thought-provoking discussions 
and sharing of experiences among a diverse 
range of disaster and health professionals, health 
advocates, policy makers, academics, and NGO 
practitioners. Bringing together high-calibre 
speakers, it features plenary sessions, dedicated 
oral and poster presentations, interactive workshop 
and panel discussions highlighting the importance 
of developing, maintaining, and promoting a 
preventive safety and health system towards building 
international and national capacity for disaster risk 
management. 

A Pre-Conference Workshop, Mobile Surge 
Capacity Teams for Medical and Public Health 
Emergencies (local and global), will be held on 
Friday, 7 October 2016. For details, please visit 
<http://acdpr.hkjcdpri.org.hk/workshops.php>.

To attend the ACDPR 2016 on 8 October 2016, please register online at <https://www.hkamonline.hk/acdpr/>.
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Comprehensive Simulation Educator Course 
(CSEC), 5-6 & 12-13 November 2016

The CSEC aims to provide the essential knowledge and develop learners’ competence in planning a simulation-based education 
activity, scenario development, direction, execution, and debriefing methods. This course will enable the participants to have 
an understanding of the basic concepts of learner-centred education. 
 
Different types of simulators and simulation techniques and their respective applications will be covered to provide the 
participants with the resources for their teaching purposes. At the end of the course, the participants will have the basic 
knowledge and skill to plan and run a simulation-based training course, develop the necessary training material, direct a 
scenario, and debrief the learners on the learning objectives. The course also intends to cultivate interest and passion in 
simulation-based education, and learners are provided with different methods to maintain and enhance their knowledge and 
skills in simulation-based education.
 
Deadline for registration is 7 October 2016.
 
For more information about the CSEC, please visit <http://www.hkjcilcm.hk/Upload/UserUpload/CSEC.pdf>.

Events Attended by the HKAM President and Officers
Conferment Ceremonies of Specialty Colleges
President attended the Colleges’ conferment ceremonies, wishing all the new College Fellows success in pursuing their 
professional career.

Hong Kong College of Family Physicians, 5 June 2016



Autumn 20168

Hong Kong College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists, 16 June 2016

Centenary Medic Reunion Dinner, 3 June 
2016
President addressed the participants at the reunion dinner 
organised by the St. Paul’s Co-educational College Alumni 
Association in celebration of its great achievement reaching 
100 years. He shared the latest developments of the Academy 
and wished the St. Paul’s Co-educational College continuing 
success in promoting excellence in teaching.

International Digestive Disease Forum (IDDF), 4 June 2016
President officiated the opening ceremony of the IDDF organised by the Institute of Digestive Disease of the Chinese 
University of Hong Kong. He congratulated the Institute on the organisation of the IDDF, which emphasised the latest 
pioneering researches and practices in treating digestive diseases.
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Hong Kong Primary Care Conference, 4 June 2016
President officiated the opening ceremony of the Hong Kong Primary Care Conference entitled “A Flourishing Community – 
Our Vision in Primary Care”, which was organised by the Hong Kong College of Family Physicians. The Conference was well 
attended by family physicians and allied health professionals.
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Annual Scientific Meeting (ASM) of the Hong Kong Geriatrics Society (HKGS),  
11 June 2016
President attended the ASM of HKGS entitled “Stroke in an ageing era”. The meeting gathered local and overseas geriatricians, 
gerontologists, and health care professionals. The programme covered topics from acute to rehabilitation care.

8th Congregation of the Hong Kong 
College of Cardiology, 11 June 2016
Dr CC Lau, the Academy’s Honorary Secretary, 
participated in the congregation and congratulated all the 
new Fellows.



Autumn 2016 11

Ecosystem Roundtable on “Design. Cities. Health”, 16 June 2016
President moderated the roundtable discussion on the topic of “Cities and Health” organised by the Hong Kong Design 
Centre. Prof Jeremy Myerson, Helen Hamlyn Professor of Design of the Royal College of Art, made a presentation of a whole 
picture approach on health, and the importance of addressing health and health care at the policy-making level. President 
shared his insights on the theme and facilitated the discussion.

38th Asia Pacific Dental Congress (APDC), 
17 June 2016
President attended the Congress organised by the Hong 
Kong Dental Association entitled “Advancing Dentistry with 
Modern Science and Technology”. The APDC is a vibrant 
channel for dissemination of advanced knowledge and 
technology among oral health professionals worldwide.

Lunch Meeting with Flinders University, 20 June 2016
The Academy’s President, Vice-President (Edu & 
Exams), and Honorary Secretary met Prof Paul 
Arbon, the Director of the Torrens Resilience 
Institute and Dr Steven Parker, Associate Dean 
(Teaching & Learning), the School of Nursing & 
Midwifery of the Flinders University at the Academy. 
The lunch was also attended by the Director of the 
HKJC DPRI of the Academy. The delegates were 
briefed on the latest developments and projects of 
the HKJC DPRI. Possible areas of collaboration 
were also explored.
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Signatory Organisation of the Organ 
Donation Promotion Charter, 27 June 
2016
President, together with Colleges’ Presidents and 
representatives, participated in the ceremony of the signatory 
organisation of Organ Donation Promotion Charter at 
the Central Government Offices. The Government has 
been working to inculcate a culture of organ donation in 
the community, aiming to reduce individuals’ and family 
members’ resistance and hesitation to organ donation. A 
Committee on Promotion of Organ Donation chaired by 
the Under Secretary for Food and Health has recently been 
formed to further promote organ donation.

Annual Scientific Meeting (ASM) of the Federation of Medical Societies of Hong Kong 
(FMSHK), 3 July 2016
President officiated and delivered a speech at the opening ceremony of the ASM entitled “Holistic Care in the Era of Specialty 
Based Medicine”. Dr Li, in his remarks, stressed the importance of people-centred care which requires the expertise of various 
medical specialists working collaboratively to provide their patients with the best and appropriate treatment.
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Golden Jubilee of the Academy of Medicine of Malaysia (AMM), 50th Malaysia-
Singapore Congress of Medicine & 3rd AMM-AMS-HKAM Tripartite Congress, 19-20 
August 2016
The Academy’s delegation attended celebration events of the Golden Jubilee of the AMM, held in conjunction with the 
Malaysia-Singapore Congress of Medicine and AMM-AMS-HKAM Tripartite Congress in Kuala Lumpur on 19-20 August 
2016. Vice-President (Edu & Exams) made a presentation on “Maintaining of Professional Competency”.

Council Members of the three academies met at the Joint Council Meeting to update each other on the latest developments 
of medical trainings. A MOU on the organisation of AMM-AMS-HKAM Tripartite Congress was renewed after the meeting. 
Several Presidents were conferred Honorary Fellowships by AMM during its convocation.

Visit to the Fire and Ambulance Services Academy (FASA), 4 August 2016
On 4 August 2016, the Academy’s representatives visited the FASA to foster understanding of how the newly recruited and 
serving fire and ambulance personnel are trained, hence improving their response and coordination capability in emergencies. 
The delegates toured around the advanced simulation training facilities of the FASA and watched demonstrations of various 
training.
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Training Forum organised by the Chinese Medical Doctor Association (CMDA),  
27-28 August 2016 
The President, Vice-President (Edu & Exams), and Honorary Secretary attended the Residents Training Forum organised by 
the CMDA in Beijing. Vice-President (Edu & Exams) and Honorary Secretary made a presentation on the topics of “The 
Planning & Application of Clinical Training” and “The Specialist Training System in Hong Kong” respectively. They also 
participated in a discussion forum with other overseas guests and exchanged experiences in specialist training.
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Enjoy a new Yum Cha experience at the Academy!
Academy has been serving dim sum lunch once a month on selected Sundays (from 12:00 noon). Come and enjoy good dim 
sum, traditional Chinese tea and a relaxing time with your family, friends at the Academy. There are ample parking spaces 
available that are free of charge.

Interested Fellows please mark the following dates and reserve your table in advance:
2016

16 October, 18 December

For reservation and enquiries, please call 2871 8896.

Come to enjoy chilled drinks and premium snack items at the 
Academy Lounge
The Academy Lounge is a nicely decorated place with cosy atmosphere ideal for social occasions. The Lounge offers a menu of 
gourmet appetizers and drink specials.

Service hours
Monday to Saturday	 1200 hrs - 2100 hrs
Sunday and Public Holiday	 0900 hrs - 2100 hrs
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The deadline for contributions for the 
Winter 2016 issue of academyfocus 
is 15 November 2016. Please send 
any submissions by e-mail <hkam@
hkam.org.hk> or by fax to 2505 
5577. All submissions are subject 
to editorial review and approval. 
Information supplied, whether or 
not included in the newsletter, may 
be posted on the Academy website.

Deadline for Winter 2016 issue academyfocus is published quarterly by the Hong Kong Academy of Medicine (HKAM) Press and its circulation is restricted 
to HKAM Fellows.
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Mid-Autumn Lantern Making Workshop,  
14 August 2016
A workshop was organised for Fellows to make their own lanterns with families and friends in 
preparation for the Mid-Autumn Festival on 14 August. The workshop was attended by over 
30 participants, who had great fun and joined the monthly Yum Cha scheduled for the same 
afternoon.


